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August 

Aug 2-12—State Fair 

Aug 7—MBS meeting 

    Tropicals 

Aug 11-Intermediate class* 

Aug 25-Bonsai Basics #1* 

 

September 

Sept 4—MBS meeting 

     State Fair winners 

Sept 8 — Beginner workshop 

Sept 22-Bonsai Basics #2* 

Sept 29-Intermediate class* 

 

October 

Oct 2—MBS meeting 

           Elms revisted 

Oct 6-7 — Annual Exhibit 

Oct 20-Bonsai Basics #3* 

Oct 27-Bonsai Basics #4* 

Oct 27-Intermediate class* 

 

November 

Nov 6—MBS meeting 

           Winter Storage updates 

 

 
*Open to MBS members only 
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 The August 7th meet-
ing will be "Tropicals, Citrus, 
Cape Jasmine, and More"  
This will be a Q & A chaired 
by Leo S, with Irene H as our 
Citrus grower, and Houston 
S as our grower of  all man-
ner of  exotic trees. If  you 
have a Citrus,Cape Jasmine, 
Luma, Metrosideros or Pom-
egranate to show or with a 
problem, bring it along to 
the August 7 meeting.  
 Many of  you have seen 
Irene's fabulous exposed 
roots Citrus which she has 
been developing for over 30 
years. Irene will share with 
us what she's learned 
through her decades of  expe-
rience with Citrus, Cape Jas-
mine, Ficus, and other tropi-
cals & sub-tropicals.  
 Houston is well known 
for his exotic Australian, 
Tasmanian & New Zealand 
tree species. Metrosideros is 
called the New Zealand 
Christmas tree and Luma is a 
high Andes Mountain mem-
ber of  the myrtle family, 
with small, delicious guava 
like fruit. Houston will pick 
three of  his favorites and 
give care recommendations 
for each.  

 
It should be a fun meeting. 

 

Next Meeting 

August 7, 2018 
6:45pm 

Boerner Botanical 
Gardens 

https://www.facebook.com/milwaukeebonsai.org/


President’s Message August 2018 

 
After such a strange spring I was hoping to have a reasonably “normal” 

summer, but things have not been very normal lately.  
The heat and humidity have been rough.  Although I 
may think the humidity has been brutal, my trees are 
thriving in the weather and are continuing to grow like 
crazy.  This is prime time to repot tropicals and I hope 
everyone took advantage of the late-July repotting 
workshop.   

August, of course, is the time for State Fair.  There is 
still time and I encourage everyone to sign up to exhib-
it a tree in one of the 3 separate shows at the Fair.  The 
judges this year are Chris Baker for the 1st show, Jennifer 
Price for the 2nd show and Chris Baker will return for 
the 3rd show.  These 3 shows are a great way to get feed-
back on your trees and to gain new ideas for future 
styling.  Tree sitters are also still needed for the fair.  
Helping out at the booth for a few hours is a wonderful 
way to help the public learn more about the hobby we 
all love.  You will receive a free admission ticket to use 
to get into the fairgrounds when you help as a tree sit-
ter, too.  Look for more information later in the news-
letter for more information on the fair. 

Our August meeting will spotlight tropicals, citrus, cape 
jasmine and more.  The evening will feature a question 
and answer session with Leo S and Irene H.  Make sure 
you attend to learn more about these types of trees. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

After the flurry of activity that always accompanies 
State Fair, September may seems to be quite slow, but 
rest assured that things are moving forward quickly to 
get ready for the Annual Exhibit in October.  As you 
may know Walter Pall is our guest artist this year and 
promises to be very educational and entertaining.  This 
year’s annual exhibit banquet will be held at Meyer’s 
restaurant and will feature a family style dining experi-
ence.  There is more information about the Annual Ex-
hibit further on in the newsletter. 

And finally, the board is busy making plans for 2019.  If 
you have an idea for a meeting or workshop please 
contact a member of the Executive Committee.  No 
idea is a bad idea except for the idea that goes unsaid.   

Stay cool, 

Melissa   

  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

A big Thank you to Melissa J’s  

husband, Michael, for his expertise 

in grilling at the MBS picnic.  The 

picnic was a great success with lots 

of good food, friends and things to 

purchase.  If you didn’t make it  

this year, do plan to attend next 

year. 



 

 

 

 



 QUICK PREVIEW OF OUR 48TH ANNUAL EXHIBIT 

 

Please find information on the 2018 Annual Exhibit (October 5-7) in this newslet-
ter.  Our guest artist is Walter Pall from Germany.  This will be the first time we will be 
using Eventbrite to register to bring your tree/s for exhibit and to pay for workshops 
and the banquet.  You may also bring your registration forms and/or check to the Au-
gust, September or October meeting. 
 
You may enter two trees for judging this year.  There will be no ‘exhibit only’ trees 
(unless space is available).  If using Eventbrite, please fill out a ‘ticket’ for each tree you 
will bring.  Otherwise, please print off the entry forms found in this newsletter and 
mail in to the P.O. Box or bring to a meeting. 
 
Set up will be on Thursday morning - afternoon.  Please volunteer to help with 
this.  You may bring your trees for check in Thursday evening from 4:00 - 7:00.  Judg-
ing will take place Friday afternoon.  Our Friday evening reception and critique will 
run from 6:00 - 9:00.   
 
If registering for the Saturday morning workshop, please note that you must purchase 
your material there.  Hidden Gardens will be bringing trees especially picked by Wal-
ter for this event.  Scot’s pine $100-$150, Colorado Spruce $100 - $200, Japanese 
white pine $250-$300, assorted pines $100-$125 .  Pick of trees will be determined by 
your entry date (either by postmark or Eventbrite date).   
 
Our Saturday evening banquet will be at Meyer’s Restaurant, 4260 S 76th St in Green-
field.  It is an ALL YOU CAN EAT family style dinner:  salad, bread, broasted chicken, 
Polish sausage and sauerkraut, steak stroganoff, mashed potatoes and gravy, green 
beans, dessert, coffee, tea or milk. 
 
Sunday workshops are BYO, but you may also choose to buy one of the trees brought 
by Hidden Gardens to work on.  Sunday morning BYO, Sunday afternoon BYO CARV-
ING.  Walter will be bringing for sale tools for your Dremel or Makita.   
 
You may begin picking up your exhibit trees at 3:00 on Sunday afternoon.   
 
We hope you will enjoy your time 
working with or listening to Walter 
Pall.  



  
 

Eventbrite 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/annual-exhibit-trees-to-be-judged-tickets-47134792433


 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

Eventbrite 

Eventbrite 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/mbs-annual-exhibit-workshopsbanquet-tickets-48396115083
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/mbs-annual-exhibit-workshopsbanquet-tickets-48396115083


 

A Brief Introduction to Bonsai Soil 

 

Bonsai soil, what is it? How is it different from “regular” soil? These are some of the questions we will be 
attempting to answer in this article; however, we will not be opening up the debate of which type of soil 
mix is best as every individual has their own preference and reasoning. We will simply attempt to discuss 

why we use the specific aggregates we do as well as how to create the optimum growing conditions for 
your tree.  

Now you might be saying to yourself, “Trees grow in regular dirt in the wild, why do we have to use some 
fancy soil that costs a lot more? Trees growing in the wild, planted in “regular dirt” have large, coarse 
roots that allow them to search out and gain access to all the water, nutrients, and drainage they mini-

mally require to grow in any particular location. Bonsai trees, on the other hand, are growing in a con-
tainerized environment, where they have very limited access to and retention of the resources mentioned 
above. Creating a suitable medium within a container that produces an environment that is favorable to 

the generation of a fine, dense root system is dependent upon the specific attributes and particle size of 
the soil aggregate and their combined effect to create a proper balance of water retention and aeration 

within the container.  

When beginning to address the expansive subject of soil aggregates we must first try to focus on a few of 
the main attributes that we are trying to create with our mix. Aggregates that contain a subangular 

shape, moisture and nutrient retention, and aeration are the optimal choices when considering aggregate 
selection; without these four key qualities, our tree will be deficient in one area or another. The true goal is 

to reduce compaction (retain air spaces) within your soil while still allowing the soil to retain enough wa-
ter and nutrients for the tree to thrive. This sounds complicated... and contradictory. How can you retain 
spaces for air while wanting to keep as much water in the pot at the same time? This is where particle size 

and aggregate qualities allow the optimum mixture to produce just this.  

There are two main contributors to the loss of percolation and aeration (besides the tree becoming pot-

bound), differences in aggregate type and aggregate size (Neil, 2018). Using the appropriate particle size 
and ratio of aggregates is essential. So, rather than using a single aggregate such as pure lava rock as a 
bottom layer in the container (sometimes referred to as the drainage layer but truly works as an aeration 

layer) try switching to a larger particle size of your equally proportioned aggregate mix. This would elimi-
nate a significant barrier to percolation and aeration by reducing the differences in aggregate type 
throughout the environment.  

So, when considering your soil aggregates try to keep in mind the four key qualities to a balanced soil mix: 
subangular shape, moisture and nutrient retention, and aeration. In addition, when repotting your next 

tree try to remember the two main contributors of soil compaction as well as the needs of your particular 
tree. 

 

John H.  



 

 

EVENTBRITE 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/bonsai-basics-tickets-47392391920


 

Repotting workshop July 22, 2018 



PO Box 240822 

Milwaukee, WI  53224 

Www.milwaukeebonsai.org 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

Next MBS meeting will be 

August 7, 2018 at 6:45pm 

Boerner Botanical Gardens 

9400 Boerner Dr 

Hales Corners, WI  53130 
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Other Club Functions 

Director of Children’s Education—Jean S 

PAB Board—Ron F, Houston S & Jean S 

Ripe golden harvest 
Burning sun in azure skies 
Labours rewarded. 
 
Source: https://www.familyfriendpoems.com/
poem/haiku-year  
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